University Of Kentucky Chemical Safety Committee Minutes
February 26, 2007

W.T. Young Library, Gallery Room

Present

Todd Porter, Chair


Stephen Testa



Robin Cooper

Glena Jarboe



Meg Steinman



Ruth Adams

Jimmie Calvert


Stephen Rankin


Jan Hamon

Guest

Lorie Jayne



Bob Keelen



Jay Young

Absent

Lee Poore, Ex-Officio

Todd Porter called the meeting to order at 12:05 P.M.

1. Approval of Minutes – The December 19th, 2006 meeting minutes were approve unanimously.

2. CHP Manual Review – The 2007 CHP manual has been printed.  150 copies were printed.  College of Engineering and College of Pharmacy have both received 50 copies of the manuals.  If anyone is interested in receiving a manual please contact the Department of Occupational Health and Safety.
3. Emergency Eyewash/Shower use and testing – Three kits have been purchased for use of testing the safety showers.   Flyer will be distributed to the building served by Campus PPD.  It was discussed why showers should be flushed.  The purpose is two fold.   A study was done to determine the frequency of flushing the eyewashes to reduce the concentrations of the amoebae.   The article is titled “Quantitation of free-living amoebae and bacterial populations in eyewash stations relative to flushing frequency”.  The article can be found in American Industrial Hygiene Association Journal. Akron: Jul 1996. Vol. 57, Iss. 7. Pg 626. The other reason is to get the laboratory personal familiar with using the equipment.  If an accident did occur then the personal would then know how to operate the safety equipment. 
4. Mercury Spill – The recent mercury spills in the College of Engineering was discussed.   The cost of cleanup is greater than the cost of disposal.  The Committee was asked to communicate to the different areas they represent that if mercury or mercury containing equipment is present in the respective area to dispose of the material.  Mercury can be handled by the campus Environmental Management group. Environmental Management’s Mercury Thermometer Exchange Program was discussed.
5. Next Meeting –The next meeting will be mid April, before final’s week.
6. Adjourn - The meeting was adjourned at 12:35p.m. 
